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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus

safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring

and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you

for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

OUR PEOPLE. OUR STORIES.

PHOTO FRIDAY – HAPPY HALLOWEEN

Halloween was this past Saturday, and it is one of my favorite holidays. Let’s fill our Photo

Friday collage this week with your favorite pictures of costumes from this year or years

past. Photos of costumed pets and children welcome! At left, Willie (Angela Walton)

models his regal Halloween get-up. Submit photos to shane.tedder@uky.edu by midnight

tonight.

At left, Ricky Williams installs a

water fountain equipped with a bottle

filling station in the Delta Sigma Pi

Fraternity House at 321 Columbia

Terrace. Due to the Corona virus

pandemic, campus water fountains

have been deactivated, but bottle

filling stations remain active. More

than 125 of these stations have been

installed on campus since 2010 and

Facilities Management is currently

working to expand that number.

FLU SHOTS ARE AVAILABLE FOR STAFF & STUDENTS

Flu shots are mandatory for students this year and students are required to

receive the vaccinations by November 6. The shots are also available for free

to all campus employees at several convenient locations across campus

including UK Retail Pharmacies. If you have a UK Health Insurance Plan

you can receive the shot at any retail pharmacy that offers flu shots. Make a

plan to get your flu shot, and learn more about your options by visiting:

www.uky.edu/coronavirus/do-your-part/flu-shots/employee-flu-shots

Progress continues on the expansion

of the Gatton Student Center. The

three-story, $25 million project on the

east side of the building will expand

the dining area and add spaces for

student services. This project is made

possible by generous funding support

from the Bill Gatton Foundation and

a partnership with UK Dining. The

project is managed by FM’s Capital

Projects Management Division.
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